
Rim Country Classic Auto Club 
Monthly Meeting 

November 3, 2021 
 
Pledge of Allegiance: Led by President Paul Renaud 
Welcome All Members/New Members & Guests, Birthdays, Officer Election: 
Lenny is a new member and he is the proud owner of  a 26 Dodge coupe and a Chevy 
truck,   
Happy Birthday wishes to all November and December club members.  Let's sing 
Happy Birthday to all present. 
We are going to pass out ballots to those in attendance and vote for our 2022 Board 
members.  We will have 10 minutes of silence while everyone votes.  We will then 
gather the votes and Barb and Margie will count the votes while we finish our meeting. 
Under the Weather Report:   No news is good news! 
Minutes:  October Meeting Minutes posted on Web by Steve Fowler. 
Minutes approved as posted. 
Treasurer’s Report: Tina Dychkowski: 
Club Account: 
Starting Balance:   $  3,437.39 
Memberships   +     110.00 
Ending Balance  $   3,547.39 
Show Account: 
Starting Balance  $ 17,712.26 
Total Deposits  +   6,118.00  
Blk N Tan Shirts  -     1915.90 
VIP Dash Plaques  -       278.91 
Blk N Tan Shirts  -       713.81 
Tim Walgren 
Donuts/Coffee  -         95.01 
Judy Curtis 
Burger Burn             -       852.62 
VIP Trophies  -       759.01 
Ending Balance  $  19215.00 
Treasurer’s Report approved as read. 
Car Show Report:  President Paul Renaud stated that we had a great show with a few 
hiccups. We thought our hats would sell better than they did, nice hats.   I have paid 
TOP $65.00 to reserve our spot 7th and 8th, October  2022.  They have a new form with 
new charges 25.00 fee for form, 45.00 for the park, 100.00 facility form for 4 hours, 
450.00 for the bowl.    Larry Bertram stated that this is the best show he has been to.  
Paul Jones stated that his friend thought it was a really nice show, great selection and in 
his opinion better than Hot August Nights. We had 13 non-club cars from Payson.   
Car Show Activities: Tim Deegan said thank you for the get well card! Tom stated that 
the Vintage Wings and Wheels Show in Mesa had 200 cars and it was a great show. 
Tim shared that the Desert Harvest Car Show in Gilbert is on the 6th and is a Cool Car 
Show!   John Zilisch said that the Bennett”s Car Museum has offered to do a tour next 
spring. 



Activities Coordinator-Upcoming Club Activities: - Sue Renaud: 
During September & October we showed 2 club cars at  4 mini shows in the Powell 
House parking lot. What a breath of fresh air!  It was a joy to participate and chat with 
the folks and hear their great memories of their younger days with their favorite cars.  
Thank you to the club members that participated. 
Upcoming Events: 
November 5th - First Fridays at Mike’s Fish and Chips - 4:30 PM 
November 10th -Mini Car Show at the Majestic Rim- 4:00 PM RSVP to Steve Fowler 
November 11th - Take a Vet to Lunch/ Veterans Day Program at Payson H.S. 
Auditorium  at 9:30 AM. Mary and Margie will be at the  info table coordinating 
transportation for Veterans.  There will be no flag ceremony.  We will be transporting the 
Veterans directly to the Casino’s east parking lot.  The club will pay for the Vets lunch 
and also for any club drivers that are Veterans.  Call Sam 602-448-5891.  There will be 
a Police escort.  Lunch will be a buffet. 
December 1st - Club Christmas Party at the Payson Golf Course – 11:30 AM 
We have 40 people so far and have 20 spaces left.  There will be a table decorating 
contest. 
New/Old Business:  Larry Bertram - Christmas bags- don’t forget to fill them and bring 
them back to the Senior Center by December 13th. 
Be sure to submit your nominations for charities. 
 

Officer Elections:  The votes have been tallied and the Officers for 2022 are: 
President:  Paul Renaud 
Vice-President: Tim Walgren 
Secretary: Sue Renaud 
Treasurer: Tina Dychkowski 
Car Show Director:  Gary Allen 
Webmaster: Steve Fowler 
Activities Director:  Mary Cailey 
Board Members: Carl Curtis and Paul Jones 
Welcome to All and here’s to a Good Year!! 
Website Change Steve Fowler:  We have paid for the website change, waiting for help 
and the domain should be moved next week. 
Tech Tips:   
How ‘Bout a Laugh’:  Larry 
50/50 Raffle:  Bev Tozi - $35 
Adjourned:  7:50 PM 

 


